Sector Led Improvement – Response to Covid-19
As part of the regional response to Covid-19 it was agreed at the NW ADASS Executive meeting of 15th May that onsite SLI activity such as peer reviews is suspended until January 2021. The decision was made in recognition of the increased demands on senior officer time during the pandemic and the additional burden SLI work can have. The decision will be reviewed in January 2021. All planned peer reviews will be placed on hold until then. 
The offer of support to individual LAs remains and we will respond to any requests for support and consider the best possible way of supporting. 
The Programme Office will restart data reports from June 2020 and send to councils as before. Further data and information products will be developed to support councils through the next phases of the pandemic and recovery. 
The region’s network of groups will be restarted where there is a desire to do so to support the reset and recovery effort. As a minimum the Market Shapers, Use of Resources, Safeguarding and PSW groups have been asked to restart and are already meeting on a regular basis. 
The NW ADASS Programme Office, together with partners across health and social care, are working on various projects to support the region though the crisis. 
